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ARBORETUM  DIVISION

Our  Christmas  Luncheon  this  year  will
be  held  December  19,  12:00  noon  in  the
Lecture  Hall.  Hope  you  can  all  be
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omeliads.

EDUCATION  DIVISION

Christmas  decorations  will  be  completed
for  the  historical  buildings  on  December
12.  Volunteers  are  spending  the  week
house  cleaning  and  preparing  decorations
for  the  display.  The  greens  and  trees
used  in  the  buildings  are  being  provided
by  Descanso  Gardens.

The  final  version  of  the  graphic  dis-
plays  for  the  deck  of  the  Prehistoric
Jungle  is  now  completed  and  the  final
copy  is  being  produced  by  the  graphic
arts  section  of  the  Chief  Administra-
tive  Office.  The  display  will  be  ready
in  early  1976.

Schedules  for  Adult  and  Youth  Education
classes  for  the  spring  semester  will  be
available  January  2,  1976.

PUBLIC  SERVICES  DIVISION

The  PSD  has  lost  Linda  Hazard,  its  hard-
working  ITC,  to  the  Communications  Depart
ment.  Linda  handled  a  variety  of  jobs
during  the  two  years  she  was  with  us  in
a  highly  competent  manner.  We  will  miss
her  fine  work  and  her  cheerful,  cooper-
ative  spirit.

As  usual  at  this  time  of  year,  the
print  shop,  manned  by  tour  guides
Marianne  Sioles  and  Glenn  Dodd,  is
busy  turning  out  class  schedules  an
fillers  for  the  Arbor  Day  packet  in
addition  to  calendars,  maps,  and  ot
routine  material.  Demand  for  our  b
chures  is  increasing  and  with  it  th
need  for  longer  press  runs.

RESEARCH  DIVISION

We  wish  to  extend  our  off
to  Dr.  David  Deardorff  wh
joined  the  Research  Divis
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We  would  also  like  to  welcome  to  the
Research  Division,  Dr.  Ron  Quinn,  Associ-
ate  Professor  of  Biology  at  Cal  Poly
University.  Dr.  Quinn  is  presently  on
sabbatical  leave  from  Cal  Poly  and  for  the
coming  year  will  be  associated  with  the
Arboretum  as  a  visiting  research  scientist
His  research  interests  include  the  ecol-
ogy  of  Southern  California  chaparral  veg-
etation  and  effects  of  brush  fires  on
small  mammal  populations.  He  will  be
working  closely  with  Ken  Montgomery  on
several  of  these  studies.
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